Chengdu：Setting up of Jinde Relief Office in Sichuan
成都：进德公益在四川设立临时赈灾办公室, 展开救灾工作（Chinese and photos）
http://www.jinde.org/JindeNews.asp?ID=463&ArticlePage=1
Jinde Charities/XindeNews (Shijiazhuang) 23rd May – The Provisional Relief Office of Jinde has moved into a temporary site and started emergency works today.

Following the occurrence of Richter magnitude scale 8 earthquake on 12th May in Sichuan, the Jinde Charities launched immediately on 13th  an urgent appeal for Rescue and Relief support to the disaster-stricken area. Through consultation with interested departments in the Rescue/Relief Operation Headquarters in Chengdu, a team of 35 personnel was mobilized at Jinde for emergency training to be sent to Chengdu.

On 19th May, Jinde Charities held an urgent meeting to explore options that could be offered in the relief works and to set up an Operation Office in Chengdu. Bishop Joseph Li Liangui, Vice Chairman of Jinde’s Board of Directors, Fr. Paul Han Qingping together with three workers formed a Visiting Team and flew to Chengdu that night. Bishop Li and his team members, apart from showing their concern to the victims, brought along the gifts of rice and they also visited the religious sisters who were working the disaster area. At the same time, they were searching for a suitable site for a temporary operation base. On 21st May, with the support of interested departments in relief works, the encouragement of the Caritas Germany, and the co-operation of local Catholic Church in Province, Jinde Charities is now accommodated at the Reception Center, No. 16, Xiang Rong Qiao Street, Chengdu, and the person in charge of this temporary office is Madam Mary Wu Limin.

By mid day of 23rd May, after a series of efforts made by several young volunteers from the Chengdu Diocese, and also the workers of the two “Wuis”, Jinde Charities can begin operation. Though many facilities are in wanting, at least tables and chairs, telephone lines and internet are provided. It is also important that accommodation for workers is also provided in the same building for the convenience of volunteer workers involved in Jinde Projects of Relief works.

Mr. Wolfgang Gerstner and Ms Christina Crawe from Caritas Germany were busily engaged themselves in planning works. At 9:30p.m. 5 religious sisters workers, together with one lay volunteer returned to Chengdu from the disaster areas. After a brief rest, they were handed a T-shirt with logo of the two agencies freshly printed thereon. Incidentally, they became the first batch volunteers to receive the Logo marked T-short.

The Temporary Office in Chengdu will liaise with all Relief Agencies/Government departments and to co-ordinate efforts in relief works. It also provides support and back-up service to the first line workers, including the religious sisters. It is our earnest hope to bless this new seedling sprouting out from disaster areas could be of service in their own way of contributions to many helpless victims, with the generous support from our benefactors and helpers.

To beef up the working efficiency of this temporary office, Jinde Charities has assigned two additional workers who will join the Chengdu Office by air travel tonight. 
